Monday, May 6, 2019 Monthly Meeting Minutes
7:29 p.m. - Meeting called to order.

Board members in attendance: President Zach Hays, Vice President Bob Crowder, Chief Range Safety Officer
Jim Uffner, Treasurer Laura Lucker and Secretary Richard Hemphill.

Meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance recited by the membership.

Following the reading of the Secretaries Minutes, along with the reading of the Treasures Report, a motion
to accept the reports as read, without correction or amendment, was entered, seconded and approved by the
membership in attendance.

Following the reading of the Chief Range Safety Officers report, a vote was asked to approve 6 new
applicants for membership which was approved by the membership in attendance.

Old Business: *** The GMRPC NRA affiliated Competitive Pistol League has finished its 1 season with 21 club
members participating in the league. With an entry fee of $20.00 per shooter, the club received $420.00 in
miscellaneous income. Nightly match fees netted $1,112.00 for prizes, awards and league banquet expenses.
**%0n the matter of the clubs air handling system. Two quotes were provided by Chris Sills of D.A. Dodd and
they were higher than expected. The first quote is for a “vertical” style unit with a cost of $46,700 and the
second quote came in at $42,342 which is for a horizontal style unit which is slightly cheaper. Keep in mind
that the quotes did not put anything in there for any electrical so if we were to move forward with this project
we would need to get an electrician. No action was taken at this time.

New Business: ***A motion was entered, seconded and approved by the members in attendance to forgo the
July monthly meeting due to a historic low attendance and the fact that the majority of the board members
will not be able to attend. Therefore following the regularly scheduled meeting on Monday June 3rd, the next
scheduled meeting would be Monday Aug 5" beginning at 7:30 p.m.***Our Club Cleanup (Spring Cleaning)
event has been schedule for Saturday June 8" from 8:00 a.m. — 12:00 p.m. members are encouraged to help
out in any way possible, even if it is only for an hour.

New member applications: *** There were 5 new applications present for membership. Upon completion of
the club orientation and on the recommendation of the Chief Range Safety Officer, new applicant approval
will be put to a vote at the next scheduled club meeting. ***

Announcements: *** The Pistol league will continue to hold their practices every Tuesday evening begin at
7:00 p.m. come down and join in the fun. ***Also a reminder that we have scheduled a Ladies Night on
Tuesday June 18" from 6:30 — 9:30 p.m.

As always, check the clubs’ website for updates and for upcoming calendar of events.

Adjournment: A motion was entered to adjourn the monthly meeting, seconded and approved by the
members in attendance.

Meeting Adjourned at 8:03 p.m. (0 hr 32 min)
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